MINUTES
	The Board of Trustees, Town of Harrold, met in regular session on June 9, 2025 at City Hall. President Becker called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. with Dean Becker, Marty Winckler, and Mike Bartels, Trustees, and Sarah Rheinbolt, Finance Officer in attendance. 
	NOTE: All motions are unanimous unless otherwise noted.
	MOTION by Becker to approve the Agenda for the June 9th meeting. Second by Bartels. Motion carried. 
	MOTION by Bartels to approve the minutes from the May 12th regular meeting. Second by Winckler. Motion carried.
	MOTION by Winckler to approve the Malt Beverage License renewal submitted by Norm Galinat. Second by Bartels. Motion carried.
	MOTION by Bartels to renew membership with Central South Dakota Enhancement District for 2026. Second by Winckler. Motion carried.
	Updates to existing projects: blinds were misquoted on pricing for the auditorium. New approximate cost is $2900. JHE did get the lights and fans updated in the auditorium.
	MOTION by Bartels to approve the updated quote for the blinds for the Auditorium.  Second by Becker. Motion carried.
	Discussion was held on the Wyman Avenue railroad crossing project. Sharpe Enterprises heard back from the railroad; the railroad requires 3 feet of asphalt instead of concrete next to each track. This will change the estimated cost by approximately $7000, but there will be less concrete than initially expected. Board reached out to Sharpe Enterprises to extend the concrete an additional 100 feet south of the crossing. This will need to be a separate project, but should be able to be completed at about the same time as the railroad crossing.
	Board discussed chip sealing Wyman Avenue for 2026.
	The following bills were approved for payment: Venture Communications $171.28, internet; Northwestern Energy $1119.48, power; CNH Industrial $363.88, lawn mower maintenance; Mid Dakota Water $120.00, water; Highmore Herald $23.86, publishing; Envirotech $96.30, trash; Poppe Enterprises $64.00, pest control; Central South Dakota Enhancement District $545.98, membership; South Dakota Department of Revenue $150.00, license renewal; Sarah Rheinbolt $526.10, wage; Caps $33.50, gas; Brosz Engineering $1000.00, project fees.
President Becker declared the meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.  The next regular meeting will be July 14th at 7:00 pm, and a special meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 17th at 6:00 pm.
Sarah Rheinbolt, Finance Officer

